

City of New Bedford

IN COMMITTEE

November 21, 2017

The Honorable City Council 133 William Street New Bedford, MA 02740

Dear Honorable Members of the City Council:

The Committee on Ordinance at a Meeting held on Tuesday, November 14, 2017, held a Public Hearing on a WRITTEN MOTION, Councillor Oliveira, requesting, that 934 Ashley Boulevard (Assessor's Map 127D, Lot 143) be Rezoned as MIXED-USE BUSINESS, in contrast to its current designation as RESIDENTIAL, abutting properties have been MIXED-USE BUSINESS for many years, and based on the historical use of 934 Ashley Boulevard, the request is valid. (To be Referred to the Committee on Ordinances and the Planning Board.) (Ref'd 10/12/17) (Duly advertised in The Standard-Times on Wednesday, November 1, 2017 and Wednesday, November 8, 2017.)

On motion by Councillor Morad and seconded by Councillor Rebeiro, the Committee VOTED: To recommend to the City Council to take "No Further Action" on a WRITTEN MOTION, Councillor Oliveira, requesting, that 934 Ashley Boulevard (Assessor's Map 127D, Lot 143) be Rezoned as MIXED-USE BUSINESS, in contrast to its current designation as RESIDENTIAL, abutting properties have been MIXED-USE BUSINESS for many years, and based on the historical use of 934 Ashley Boulevard, the request is valid. This motion passed on a voice vote.

IN COMMITTEE ON ORDINANCES

Councillor Steven Martins, Chairman

Steven Martins,

SM: dmb



CITY OF NEW BEDFORD

CITY COUNCIL

October 12, 2017

WRITTEN MOTION

Requesting, that 934 Ashley Boulevard be Rezoned as MIXED-USE BUSINESS, in contrast to its current designation as RESIDENTIAL, abutting properties have been MIXED-USE BUSINESS for many years, and based on the historical use of 934 Ashley Boulevard, the request is valid. (To be Referred to the Committee on Ordinances and the Planning Board.)

James D. Oliveira, Councillor Ward One